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September 25, 2023. 7:20 pm

Present: Tara Taylor, Brooke Acton, Linda Buscher, Betty Somerville, Wendy Hughes, Wyn 
Hughes, John Olivero (chair), Keith Puckrin, Rev. Stephanie Richmond, Rick McAskill, Darlene
Hallett (recording)

Regrets: Carol Coleman, Don Beacock, Betty Lou Beacock

1. Our chair welcomed all and Darlene Hallett agreed to take minutes for this meeting.

2. Rev. Stephanie opened our meeting with prayer.

3. Items added to agenda: letter from Brooke Acton
  Takeout roast beef dinner Betty Somerville
  Church service ever Sunday at Seagrave.
  Church Identity 

4. Motion #1  That the agenda for this meeting be accepted with the noted additions.
Brooke Acton   Linda Buscher    Carried

5. Motion #2 That the minutes of the March 26, 2023 be accepted as written.
            Brooke Acton   Keith Puckrin     Carried

6. Motion #3 That the minutes of the June 6, 2023 be accepted as written.
Brooke Acton    Tara Taylor     Carried

7. Business Arising:    i.    Movie Night at the Barn - to be considered in 2024   
  (Betty Somerville)

        ii.    First Aid, Mental Health, CPR - to be moved to spring 2024
        (Betty Somerville)

        iii.   Oktoberfest - needs more time to research (Linda Buscher)
        iv.   Pumpkin Decorating - to be held on Oct. 28 at 1:00 

   (Rick McAskill) 
        v.    Talent Auction - to be held Nov. 9, 2024 (Keith Puckrin)

8. Treasurer’s Report: John Olivero  presented treasurer’s report (copy appended to minutes 
see page .)
Motion #4 That the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.

Brooke Acton     Wyn Hughes    Carried
9. M&P:   All chairs reminded that the members of their committee and the date of their 

rotation on and off the committee and upcoming vacancies need to be given to M&P by 
Oct. 31, 2023 (Darlene Hallett) Questions asked,  why was it not announced at Seagrave 
church about Rev Stephanie was leaving. It was felt that announcing it at Greenbank 
church and church newsletter was enough, but in chairman's welcoming mention Rev 
Stephanie was leaving and members stilled did not know until then.
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10. Motion #5 That this report be accepted as presented.   Brooke Acton   Tara Taylor    

      Carried

11. New Business:    i. Reduction of number of committees/reports: this has already been 
addressed at a previous meeting.

    ii. Session talk about to have a church service Dec 24 and Dec 31 
Sunday morning (copy appended to these minutes) Brooke Action  
motion that there should be a church service on Dec. 24, 2023 and 
Dec. 31, 2023 in morning. Wendy Hughes, carried 80%.

    iii.    John Olivero talked about M&P plans to change Seagrave 
Website and Facebook page (copy appended to these minutes) – 
Darlene Hallett suggested to tabled until M&P has presented their 
report - Carried by consensus

                iv.    Affirmative Action Plan - committee sending out info in advance   
of the congregational vote ( Tara Taylor)

    v.    Brooke Acton read his letter about closing Seagrave church and 
moving our congregation to Greenbank church. Brooke spoke to 
the reasons why he had written it   (copy appended to these   
minutes).   A heartfelt discussion followed and we are asked to 
think on the situation. [the cost saving in maintaining the church 
and up keep is to high and our books have been in the hole the last 
3 years. Plus Greenbank is wheelchair accessible].

    vi.    There will be a take-out roast beef dinner on April 6, 2024 
fundraiser.

12. Date of next meeting:    At the call of the chair.

13. Meeting closed with prayer by Rev. Stephanie.

14. Motion #6   That the meeting adjourn at 8:45         Tara Taylor    Carried







Session report by John Olivero;
Sunday morning service Dec 24 and Dec 31

Session  voted  not  to  have  a  Sunday  morning  service  on  Dec  24  Christmas  Eve,
because there will be two services in the evening. Sunday morning service would have
been  in  Greenbank.  Session  received  a  letter  requesting  that  there  be  a  morning
service Dec. 24, because that would mean that there would be only one Sunday service
in Greenbank for the month of December and children, families will miss singing and
coral Christmas morning. Through email talking about this letter 2 members changed
their vote and for real good reason. Session would like to ask congregations of both
churches whether to have a Sunday morning service or not on December 24? 

 Session did not ask of this but December 31 is New Year Eve on it is a Sunday service
in Seagrave. What is the consensus of the congregation to have a service this Sunday
or not? I will bring your thoughts up at our next Session meeting later in October.  

Website Report; John Olivero

About two years ago Rev. Stephanie and I where talking about a suggestions was made
to have one website that both churches and public use to access common information 
and from then branch off to the present church websites minus the information already 
shared. Greenback and Seagrave would still manage the page.

At the last Official Unified Board meeting it was voted to give control over the websites 
of Greenbank and Seagrave to M&P. I meet with Doug Watson and there is a different 
opinion on how to manage the two churches websites that the two churches sites to 
made into one so information is up to date. A better design and manage content to 
maintain, relevant website to Pastor Charge. This would be a paid potion, honorarium.

So basically there will be one person running everything on the website and each 
church supplying information to the new webmaster.

The good news is that M&P has to do a report and present it at the next Unified Board 
meeting. On pay structure, Website appearance, how to supply information and who to 
manage the website.

It is my opinion that when we go back to having church service every Sunday there will 
be very little in common between the two sites or our Facebook page.

I  would  recommend  strongly  not  to  move  forward  in  amalgamating  our  site  with
Greenbank or Pastoral charge at all.



Letter from Brooke Acton;


